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2nd August 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Re: September 2023 

Assalamu alaikom  

I hope this letter finds you in good health and strong Imaan. 

We are one week into our Summer holidays and I hope that everyone is having a restful 

break so far. Below are some updates, which were due to be sent at the end of the term but 

delayed as we had to wait for confirmation from our cateres whether school dinners can go 

ahead.  

As we will be moving to our new premises in January 2024, the school timings had to be 

adjusted, as communicated in an earlier email, to ensure a staggered drop off between MIGSG 

and the Prep School. New timings will start from September, insha’Allah.  

Drop off and collection times will be the same for the whole school.  

Classes Drop-Off Access Gate 

Buiding Entrance 

Route to classroom 

Collection 

Time  Access 

Gate 

Nursery 

8:15am      

– 

8:25am 

Side Gate 

near Nursery 

Nursery ramp 

Straight into Nursery 

classroom 

3:00pm  

 

Reception 

Main Gate  

from staff car 

park 

Reception playground gate 

Through playground straight 

into Reception classroom 

KS1 

(Y1 & Y2) 

Side Gate 

near Nursery 

Back door 

Straight to classroom 

KS2 

(Y3, Y4, Y5 & 

Y6) 

Main Gate  

from staff car 

park 

Enter via dining room 

Up main staircase straight to 

classroom 
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First day back 

All pupils took part in a whole school transition session on Thursday 13th July and will join 

their new teacher and classroom on the first day back, i.e. Thursday 7th September.  

Our new Nusery pupils and pupils new to Reception (joining MMPS in September 2023), will 

receive and email about their starting date and times, insha’Allah.  

  

School dinners 

I can now confirm that school dinners will go ahead for pupils of parents who have signed up 

and paid for the provision.  

 

PE & Swimming 

P.E. will be on Mondays for Yr 2 to Yr 6 and start in the second week back. 

Year 3 and Year 4 girls will go swimming during the Autumn Term and parents have received 

a separate letter. The first swimming session will be on Monday 11th September. 

 

Uniform 

Attached to this letter is a uniform  list to remind you all of correct uniform. In particular 

please note that all pupils must either have a uniform coat or a plain (meaning single colour) 

black or navy blue coat. No other coats will be permitted.  

We will also allow plain black trainers (without logo or print) to be worn as part of the school 

uniform. They can be more comfortable and it is difficult to tell the difference between what 

is and what isn’t a trainer these days. However, I must emphasise that we will inisit on logo 

and print-free trainers (please see attached uniform list). 
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Parent Induction Meetings 

Parents’ induction meetings will take place in September and are an opportunity for parents 

to come into school, meet their child’s new class teacher and find out more information about 
the coming year in school.  

This will also present an opportunity for parents to meet members of the senior leadership 

team.  

Dates of this year’s meetings are set out below: 

 

DATE Time CLASS 

Wednesday 13th September 2023  

 

2:00pm 

to 

3:00pm 

Year 6 

Monday 18th September 2023 Year 2 

Tuesday 19th September 2023 Reception 

Wednesday 20th September 2023 Year 5 

Thursday 21st September 2023 Year 4 

Monday 25th September 2023 Year 3 

Wednesday 27th September 2023 Year 1 

Thursday 28th September 2023  Nursery 

 

It remains for me, on behalf of all staff at MMPS, to thank you for all your support this year 

and we wish all our families a restful summer break.  

Wasalaam 

 

D. Ghafori  

Head Teacher   
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